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Nalanda Dharma School 
Facilitators' Annual Retreat

2 - 5 November

An annual 4-day retreat for Nalanda Dharma School facilitators was held from 2 to 5 
November in Pulau Ketam, Selangor, with active participation by 16 facilitators and 

trainees.  During the retreat, the School's performance in 2013 were objectively reviewed, while 
the 2014 School structure and programmes were discussed. 

In this fruitful gathering, facilitators learned the Dhamma and improved our chanting skills 
during morning and evening sessions.  We also reinforced our faith in the Buddha-Dhamma 
with Sis. Sunanda’s sharing on the qualities of the Three Jewels.  This enriching learning 
experience inspired us to progress spiritually.

While there was definitely hard work, the retreat also had many fun moments!  Interesting 
games were conducted, and we had a memorable time cooking together.  We also learnt 
about Pulau Ketam while interacting with the friendly local community and experiencing the 
simplicity of life in a fishing village.

It was a truly harmonious stay throughout the retreat among the participants.  Facilitators 
expressed gratitude and support for each other and our bonding strengthened immeasurably.  
The retreat ended with much accomplishment and plenty of learning.  We are charged with 
motivation and looking forward to serve for the betterment of the community come 2014!

Article by Bro. Gan Jia Quan.  Photographs by Bro. Gan Jia Cheng and Sis. See Hui Shien.
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His Holiness the Supreme Patriarch of Thailand, Somdet Phra Ñanasamvara, passed away 
peacefully in Bangkok on 24 October 2013.  His Holiness had just celebrated his 100th 

birthday on 3 October this year, but he had been in poor health for more than a decade.  After 
a recent medical procedure, his condition deteriorated rapidly, and his long, fruitful lifespan 
finally came to an end.

As a mark of deep respect, Nalandians observed three days of chanting and dedication of 
merits from 25 to 27 October at Nalanda Centre Sri Serdang.  Nalanda Buddhist Society pays 
tribute to this great monk, scholar, and teacher.  May the late Somdet Phra Ñanasamvara 
experience the highest bliss of Peace.

Memorial Chanting in honour of 
Somdet Phra ¥anasamvara 

A moving Memorial Service and Pūja for the late Venerable Prof. Kakkapalliye Anuruddha 
Nāyaka Thero and Acharya S. N. Goenka, who both passed away on 29 September 2013. 
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A Memorial Service and Pūja for the late Venerable 
Prof. Kakkapalliye Anuruddha Nāyaka Thero and 
Acharya S. N. Goenka was conducted at Nalanda 
Centre on Wednesday, 2 October, with much 
peace and devotion.

Ven. B. Siriwimala Thero and Ven. Maitri led the 
Pūja and transference of merits at the Memorial 
Service for both Achariyas.  Ven. Siriwimala also 
gave a sermon on the importance of honouring the 
worthy ones.  

Bro. H S Tan then delivered a moving Dhamma 
Talk in their honour.  He spoke about his personal 
encounters and experience in meeting with these 
two great teachers.  Bro. Tan also spoke about the 
correct qualities and attitude of a student to win 
the confidence of his teacher.

At the conclusion of the Service, Mr. Vijaya 
Samarawickrama thanked everyone for being 
present to honour these luminaries of Buddha-
Sasana.  The congregation then lined up to offer 
flowers and silent prayers at the Altar.

May both these venerable and respected teachers 
share in these merits; may they experience 
perpetual bliss.

 Moving Memorial Service 
for Dhamma teachers

2 October

25 - 27 October

Bro. Tan giving a Dhamma teaching after the memorial chanting service for 
Somdet Phra Ñanasamvara. 
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Successfully Held
The Chinese Calligraphy Exhibition was officially launched at Nalanda Centre Sri Serdang 

on 28 September, graced by the presence of honoured guests, Yang Berbahagia Dato’ Seri 
Kee Yong Wee, Adviser of the Calligraphy Society of Malaysia, Datin Seri Kee-Mah Ming 
Yuet, Mr. Wong Ho, President of the Calligraphy Society of Malaysia, and other distinguished 
calligrapher-members of the Society.

Following the opening speeches by Dato’ Seri Kee and Nalanda Founder, Bro. H S Tan, guests 
and visitors were officially invited to view the calligraphies. Many were amazed by the sheer 
poetry behind the artistry, and took the opportunity to admire the exhibits up close, and 
reflect on the deeper meanings and philosophy of the Chinese characters.  Mr. Wong Ho then 
gave a special talk on “How to appreciate Chinese Calligraphy”.  Live demonstrations by invited 
calligraphers evoked much delight from the audience.

The Calligraphy Exhibition enjoyed a 3-day successful run from 27 to 29 September, from 10am 
to 8pm daily. Nalanda would like to express our sincere appreciation and gratitude to Dato’ 
Seri Kee, Datin Seri Kee, Mr. Wong Ho, and all distinguished calligraphers for their dedication 
and support in making this exhibition a meaningful and fruitful one!  

Proceeds from the sales of calligraphies will be channeled to produce a special documentary on 
Buddhism – “A Journey of Self Discovery” – chronicling a truth-seeker’s journey through India 
and his realisation of the Buddha’s true teachings.  The documentary will be produced by Yg. 
Berbahagia Datin Seri Kee-Mah Ming Yuet, and directed by Mr. Yang Wei Han.  Filming of the 
documentary in India and Nepal will begin in early 2014.

Chinese Calligraphy Exhibition 
27 - 29 September
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Joyfully Concluded!
The inaugural Nalanda Art Exhibition was successfully held at Nalanda Centre Sri Serdang 

over 3 days, from 4 to 6 October.  Since its opening, a continuous stream of visitors had been 
coming to the exhibition, many of whom were first-time visitors to Nalanda.

The Art Exhibition was officially launched by Datin Seri Kee-Mah Ming Yuet on Saturday, 
5 October. Bro. Tan at the same occasion, spoke about the importance of art-education in 
deepening one’s cultural awareness and roots.  Art can also be a conduit to spiritual insights; 
it can transcend the boundaries of ethnicity and religion to effect positive changes in the wider 
world.

This exhibition was a joint effort by Nalanda and well-known art curators Syed Nabil Syed 
Nahar and Sharifah Nor Akmar of NN Gallery.  It aimed to raise funds for a special documentary 
on Buddhism – “A Journey of Self Discovery”. 

A total of 38 artworks by 25 Malaysian artists were on display. Visitors were truly delighted 
by the artists’ creative interpretations of the theme ‘Journey of Self Discovery’.  We thank all of 
them for contributing their time and effort to this event!

Our deepest gratitude as well to Datin Seri Kee-Mah Ming Yuet for being our Guest of Honour 
and the inspiration behind the entire event; to Syed Nabil and Sharifah Nor Akmar of NN 
Gallery for their unstinting support; and to all benefactors, visitors, volunteers and Nalandians 
for putting up such a fine, memorable, and successful exhibition!  Thank you all.

Nalanda Art Exhibition 
4 - 6 October
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Nalanda Charity Musical 
“Butterfly Lovers” – 
A Smashing Success!
On Saturday, 12 October, Nalanda's Charity Musical, “Butterfly Lovers” 

the Musical, was performed to a packed hall at the Kuala Lumpur 
Performing Arts Centre by the highly-acclaimed Dama Orchestra.  It was a 
mesmerising night as the audience was swept away by the creative designs, 
talented performances, and a captivating storyline delivered with a fresh 
perspective and humorous wit. 

This charity performance was hosted by Nalanda to raise funds for our 
Education, Building & Development Fund.  The Board of Management of 
Nalanda Buddhist Society would like to express our utmost appreciation to 
Mr. and Mrs. Ho Chin Hou of “Rins & Roy”, who were the main sponsors 
of this event.  We would also like to sincerely thank all the sponsors, donors 
and volunteers for your generous contributions and support.

The proceeds from this event are significant to Nalanda’s Building Extension 
Plan, which is scheduled to commence soon.  As an education and resource 
centre to the Buddhist community in Malaysia, the expansion will enable us 
to provide quality and holistic education to even more people!  We hope to 
continue receiving your invaluable support towards this noble endeavour. 

12 October
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Nalanda President Bro. Lee Kong Foo, Deputy President Bro. Lee Teck Beng, and Honorary 
Secretary Sis. Buddhini Tan having a group photograph with the main sponsors. 
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Bro.Tan gave an uplifting sharing on the way for Nalanda 
members  to fulfill their various roles.

President Bro. Lee presenting name-tags to newly-appointed 
Nalanda Kuala Lumpur branch officers.
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26 October

Nalanda Buddhist Society members 
congregated at our ‘spiritual home’ – 

Nalanda Centre – on Saturday, 26 October 
for another reunion-like Members’ Day 
gathering. This round, new members from 
Nalanda Kuala Lumpur and Johor Bahru 
branches also joined the assembly for the first 
time.  They received a warm and encouraging 
welcome from other Nalandians.

Members’ Day are held periodically 
to update Nalandians about the latest 
developments in the Society, as well as to 
share inspiring lessons and success stories 
with one another. There were briefings by 
the President, Secretary, representatives 
from various divisions, and reports by 
the two branch chairmen. All members 
were inspired by the many successful and 
inspiring stories shared by the officers. But 
the most enthusiastic response was reserved 
for the three Nalanda Youth representatives, 
who warmed everyone’s hearts with their 
humble demeanor and down-to-earth 
stories of personal growth.

In his frank and inspiring sharing, Bro. Tan 
reminded Nalandians to keep to our high 
standards of integrity and service quality. 
At the same time, we must continue to 
develop our faith in the Three Jewels, as 
well as in Nalanda’s educational mission. 
As Nalandians, we strive to fulfill our three 
roles – as Buddhist practitioners, as Society 
members, and (for most people) as Nalanda 
officers.

The 3-hour gathering felt more like a family 
reunion, especially when it came time for 
lunch!  Thank you Nalandians for attending 
this gathering and for your dedication to 
serve the community. Your contributions 
have touched the hearts of many, and helped 
improve the quality of people’s lives. Let us 
continue our service, learning and growth 
with strong faith and diligence!

Uplifting 
Members' Day

President Bro. Lee giving a token of 
appreciation to Sis. Sumana Lim (right) and 
Sis. Celestine Chan (centre) for their volunteer 
service at Nalanda Centre.
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On Saturday 12 October, Nalanda Free 
School organised an SPM Chemistry 

Examination Preparation Seminar to help 
Fifth-formers prepare for our upcoming 
exams. 78 students from 6 schools in Seri 
Kembangan and Kajang attended the full-
day workshop at Nalanda Centre. We were 
honoured to have Sis. Khor Swee Moi, a 
dedicated volunteer teacher at Nalanda Free 
School, and “Guru Cemerlang (Kimia) 2010” 
to conduct the course.

The seminar was interestingly designed 
with group activities and discussions to 
equip students with a thorough picture of 
Chemistry. Sis. Khor’s unique approach to 
the subject astounded the participants who 
were all ears throughout the workshop. The 
use of videos on laboratory experiments was 
impactful and we got to view Chemistry in a 
whole new perspective!

Sis. Khor taught us not just answering 
techniques but also study tips and life 
lessons.  We the beneficiaries of this seminar 
would like to thank our 'Guru Cemerlang' 

Inspiring & Impactful
SPM Examination Seminar

12 October

Sis. Khor Swee Moi, organiser Sis. Nandini, 
and Nalanda Free School. At the end of the 
seven-hour seminar, we left Nalanda Centre 
highly motivated and all set to face our big 
battle ahead – SPM! 

Article written by Lim Jie Sheng, Form 5,
a student of Nalanda Dharma School. 
Photographs by Bro. Gan Jia Cheng.

An inspiring and impactful sharing by Ms.Khor.
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Nalanda Free School
Honours & Appreciation Day
On 26 October, students of Nalanda Free 

School, parents and volunteer teachers 
filled the Srivijaya Hall to attend the School 
Honours & Appreciation Day.  As the 2013 
school year has come to an end, 4 categories 
of awards were presented to students from 
each class after evaluation by teachers.  The 
awards were the “Full Attendance Award”, 
“Best Student Award”, “Most Improved 
Student Award” and the “Most Enthusiastic 
Learner Award”.

26 October

During this joyous ceremony, students, 
parents and teachers participated along 

happily while enjoying the songs, video 
presentation and wonderful sharing by 
some teachers.  Indeed, the voluntary spirit, 
guidance and care shown by the teachers 
were truly remarkable and most inspiring.  
Thank you, dearest teachers! May our 
students continue to work hard in pursuing 
academic excellence, while not forgetting 
the importance of right values and cultural 
refinement that would enhance their lives!

Bro.Tan presenting souvenirs to the teachers.

Nalandians with student Yao Wen and family.
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Dhamma teaching at 
Nottingham Buddhist Society

30 October

Among the many places which Bro. Tan taught recently was at the Nottingham University 
Buddhist Society.  The teaching at Nottingham was themed “The Man in the Mirror”.  It touched 
on how we can grow into a better person with timely, proper, and wise reflections.  The ‘reflector’ 
we use is called the ‘Mirror of Dhamma’. 

It has been a busy period for Bro. Tan as he traversed a few countries and states on Dhamma missions 
in the past two months. The indefatigable Nalanda Founder covered 3 states on 30 October 
alone, having been in Kedah in the morning, in Penang for an afternoon meeting, and then to 
Nottingham University in Selangor at night.  Happy indeed are those who do good; and happy 
also are those who rejoice in the goodness of others.  Sadhu anumodana !

Nalanda Officers attend 
Buddhist-Muslim Conference

1 November
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1 November

On Friday 1 November, Nalanda Founder Bro. H S Tan, Director of Pustaka Nalanda 
Bro. Ananda Fong, and Board Member Bro. Charlie Teng, together with Datin Seri Mah 

Ming Yuet and Ajahn Malee Praison, attended a Buddhist-Muslim Dialogue entitled “Peace 
& Sustainability”. The Inter-faith Dialogue was jointly organized by Institut Kefahaman Islam 
Malaysia (IKIM – the Malaysian Institute of Islamic Understanding), International Network 
of Engaged Buddhists (INEB), and the International Movement for a Just World (JUST). The 
dialogue was hosted by IKIM at their headquarters in Kuala Lumpur.

Participants from more than a dozen countries took part in the event, including delegates from 
India, Nepal, Bangladesh, Myanmar, Thailand, China, Japan, Singapore, the USA, and Malaysia. 
The panelists who spoke at the forum were renowned intellectual-activists Dr. Chandra Muzaffar 
from Malaysia and Ajahn Sulak Sivaraksa from Thailand. Also on the panel were Reverend Alan 
Senauke from the USA and Prof. Azizan Baharuddin, Deputy Director-General of IKIM.

Many delegates took a keen interest in Nalanda Institute Malaysia and express their wish to 
visit Nalanda Centre after the conference. A few foreign institutions were also interested to 
collaborate and forge exchange programmes with Nalanda Institute. Bro. Tan extended an 
invitation to the delegates to visit Nalanda to have greater understanding and further dialogues. 
Bro. Tan also congratulated Bro. Vidyananda Soon and other INEB coordinators for their hard 
work in organizing this event.  Sadhu anumodana and thank you.

On Friday 1 November, 40 teachers and students from SMJK Kwang Hua in Klang visited 
Nalanda Centre on an excursion to gain better understanding of Buddhist organisations in 
Malaysia.  Sis. Nandini, Bro. Yeo Disheng and other Nalanda Officers warmly welcomed them. 
Sis. Nandini then gave a sharing on the importance of understanding the Buddha's teachings 
and learning about Buddhist culture. 

The visitors were brought around for a tour of Nalanda Centre. Many were awed by the 
beautiful environment and serene ambience of the Centre, and expressed their keen interest 
to visit again. After afternoon tea, they left Nalanda joyfully with new lessons and experience 
gained. Thank you for your visit and we hope to see you again soon!

Visit by Buddhist Society
of SMJK Kwang Hua, Klang
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The journey of Sis. Felicia into Buddhism started 
10 years ago, when Nalanda's former President, 
Bro. Ee, introduced her to the Sunday pūja and 
Dhamma talks by Bro. Tan.

As a shy person, Sis. Felicia felt comfortable at 
that time as there were only very few Nalanda 
members and the atmosphere was family-
like.  After a few years of joining the weekly 
activities, she was approached to serve the 
Nalanda Committee in 2009, and she happily 
took up the challenge. Since then, Sis. Felicia has 
served as the Society’s Honorary Treasurer, and 
as a Treasury Team member.

Interviewed by 
Bro. Yap Keng Siong & Bro. Tan Jee Jian

Sis. Felicia Khoo
Former Treasurer of 
Nalanda Buddhist Society

Apart from her easy-going quality, Sis. Felicia is undoubtedly humble and is always ready 
to render her services to others.  Some of the important values gained during her service in 
Nalanda include being more confident, more open to other people, and always giving her best 
effort despite her busy schedule.

Even though Sis. Felicia has been serving Nalanda for the past 10 years, the word 'retirement' 
is not in her dictionary!  Sis. Felicia has shown unwavering perseverance and determination to 
serve the Buddha-Sasana through her continuous dedication and diligence at Nalanda.

Sis. Felicia would like to take this opportunity to express her gratitude to all her Dhamma 
teachers, fellow Nalandians and most of all, to the Treasury Team for being her good friends. 

It is not surprising for us that Sis. Felicia is named an Exemplary Nalandian as she is indeed a 
role model for fellow Nalandians in terms of her humility, commitment to service, and also her 
cheerful character.  We wish her all the best and may she be well and happy always!  

Interview with
   Exemplary Nalandians

Nalandians will no doubt be missing Sis. Faith a lot, as she will be migrating to Australia in early 2014. 
Over there, she wants to continue her practice and deepen her understanding of the Dhamma.  Apart from 
studying the suttas, she hopes to meet like-minded friends to form a group to support each other by meeting 
regularly for Dhamma discussions.  We wish Sis. Faith all the very best in her spiritual endeavours.  May 

she continue to progress in the Dhamma and inspire many more through selfless service!
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Interviewed by Sis. Soh Beng Choo

Sis. Faith Teh 
Nalanda Communications Manager

“Life is beautiful at Nalanda”, said Sis. Faith Teh 
when describing her volunteering experience at 
Nalanda. I believe all Nalandians who embrace 
the spirit of 'selfless service' and strive for 
spiritual growth would understand the meaning 
of this phrase and attest to it based on their own 
experiences.

Prior to meeting her, I was shown the photo of Sis. 
Faith featured in the Nalanda Bulletin, May 2013 
Issue; and 'cheerfulness' was my first impression 
of her.  Indeed, she is a jovial and pleasant person 
whose easygoing personality made me feel at ease 
during the interview, which was also our first time 
meeting each other.  I could sense her positive 
energy throughout our conversation. 

Sis. Faith, an active volunteer at Nalanda since February 2012, felt that there were many other 
volunteers who deserve to be an Exemplary Nalandian.  While I do not know the other deserving 
Nalandians mentioned by her, I have no doubt as to why she was chosen.  The more I talked to her, 
the more I was convinced that whoever was involved in nominating and giving her the honour 
have indeed made the right decision, having considered many of her noteworthy attributes.

Sis. Faith has demonstrated her courageous character by taking up the challenging role of  
'Communications Manager'.  At that time, being relatively new to Nalanda, she was not familiar 
with the culture and appropriate writing style.  She was also unsure how she could observe 
timeliness in delivering her tasks – which include updating and managing Nalanda’s website and 
Facebook daily, as well as sending weekly e-mails to close to 3,000 contacts to disseminate updates 
about the programmes at Nalanda.  Aside from her key responsibilities in the communications 
aspect, Sis. Faith was also entrusted to be the emcee for many of Nalanda’s major events.  Wow!  It 
is really not an easy job that any ordinary person would want to commit to and do it voluntarily.

With a strong sense of responsibility and her openness in receiving feedback, ideas and guidance 
from others, Sis. Faith has not only proven her capability in carrying out her duties, but has also 
set herself as a good example to other Nalandians within the short span of her voluntary service 
here.  Of course, Sis. Faith didn’t accept the tasks assigned to her with an expectation that she 
would turn out to be an Exemplary Nalandian.  It is her sincerity to serve others, which is in line 
with the value of 'Service' that she felt most strongly about out of Nalanda’s 'Eight Core Values', 
that gives her the energy and drive to discharge her duties with vigour and joy.  When asked 
to give a few words of advice to fellow Nalandians, she said, “In volunteering our service, it is 
important to do so with a joyful heart while continuing our practice as a Buddhist.  Always be sincere and 
don’t forget the big picture.”  Sound advice indeed.

Sis. Faith expressed her gratitude to her Dhamma brothers and sisters, and especially her mentor, 
Bro. Tan, who have been good friends and teachers throughout her time at Nalanda.  In the past 
two years, she felt herself progresswing to being more patient, humble and peaceful.  Although 
the growth is subtle and intangible, she believes she is a different, better person today! 

19



Nalanda Centre Sri Serdang 
Building Expansion Plan & Progress

Level 2
A Conference Room for 30 people; an office and 
shrine room, public washrooms & storage.

Level 3
Extension of the Srivijaya Seminar Hall; a 
Buddhist Gallery & display area; 2 additional 
rooms for visiting Sangha members; public 
washrooms & storage.

Level 1
Reception hall for visitors; kitchen facilities; 
dining area for Sangha members; storage.

The Nalanda building expansion project is scheduled to 
take off early next year, and is expected to take 7 months 
to complete.  We are currently still short of RM800,000 
for the project.  We hope you will support us in donating 
towards the building fund, and make this facility available 
sooner for the benefit of the entire community!  Thank you!

Proposed additional facilities:

Level 4
Sasanaloka Meditation Hall

Level 3
Srivijaya Seminar Hall

Level 2
Office; Library; Guest Room;
Reception Room

Level 1
Suvarnabhumi Shrine Hall

Existing Nalanda Centre

Level 4
Extension of Sasanaloka Meditation Hall.

For further enquiries on the Nalanda Building 
Expansion Project, kindly contact Evelyn Chow 
(012 – 318 1512), Vincent Lee (013 – 388 3907), or 
Charlie Teng (019 – 212 6382).  You are also most 
welcome to visit Nalanda Centre to view the 
facilities available.  Please call the Nalanda Office 
at 03 – 8938 1500 for a visit appointment.
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Nalanda Centre in Sri Serdang 
is an acknowledged centre of 

Buddhist education in Malaysia.
Since its opening in December 
2009, many impactful programmes 
have been held there including 
WACANA Conferences, forums, 
seminars, meditation retreats, sutta 
study courses, holiday camps, and 
leadership training sessions.

Besides, there are regular activities 
such as weekly services, Uposatha 
Pūja, meditation, chanting, Dhamma 
talks, Dharma School lessons, free 
tuition classes, youth gatherings, 
hosting of National Service trainees, 
and numerous meetings.  

On average, 750 to 1,100 people visit 
and make use of Nalanda Centre 
weekly.  The Centre has reached 
its full-carrying capacity since May 
2011, and has to be expanded to 
cater for the community's needs for 
more quality Buddhist educational 
programmes.

The Management of Nalanda has 
drawn up a facility development 
plan to integrate the next-door 
building and expand the Centre to 
twice its size.  The expansion project 
is expected to cost RM1.8 million.  
We appeal to you to support us in 
this noble project, so as to make 
quality education available and 
accessible to even more people! 

Level 3 -Youth Centre
2 Dedicated classrooms for Nalanda Free 
School - the rooms are convertible for 
bedding when there are holiday camps; 
Nalanda Youth Library, Shrine Room.

Level 1
Suvarnabhumi Shrine Hall

Proposed additional facilities:
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Be a Dharma School
 Student Today!

Nalanda Dharma School has been providing high-quality and holistic education to our 
students since our establishment in 2005, by imparting the necessary knowledge, skills, moral 
values and Buddhist culture to them.  The School has further reached out to promote Buddhist 
teachings to the younger generation through various cultural and educational programmes.  
Registration for the 2014 Dhamma Class is now open!

Recruitment is open for teenagers aged 13 - 17 years old in 2014 at
Nalanda Centre Sri Serdang
3357, Jalan 18/31, Taman Sri Serdang, 43300 Seri Kembangan, Selangor.

Recruitment is open for children aged 10 - 12 years old in 2014 at
Nalanda Education & Outreach (NEO) Centre Happy Garden
524 A, 1st Floor, Jalan Riang 12, Taman Gembira, 58200 Kuala Lumpur.





www.facebook.com/nalanda.org.my

Kindly obtain the registration form at Nalanda Centre or NEO Centre, Kuala Lumpur.  Closing 
date for registration is on 15 December 2013.  For enquiries, please contact School Director, Sis. Sunanda 
Ong at 012 – 678 5100, or email her at sunanda@nalanda.org.my

22



Upcoming Events    Nov 2013 - Jan 2014
08-10 Nalanda Youth Stay-in Programme Nalanda Centre

12 Dhamma Talk by Ven. U  Mangala Nalanda Centre

16 Pindacāra - Alms-round by Sangha members 
at the morning market in Seri Kembangan

Nalanda Centre/
S. K. Market

* Fellowship Undergraduate Network  
  (F.U.N.) Commencement Session

Nalanda Centre

17 Nalanda 'Sangha Day'  B.E. 2557 Nalanda Centre

18-21 * Teenagers’ Learning Camp Nalanda Centre

22-25 * Nalanda Johor Study Tour to Kedah Kedah

24 'Sangha Day' Observance at NEO Centre, KL NEO Centre, KL

25-28 * Children’s Learning Camp Nalanda Centre

27 Dhamma Talk by Ajahn Jayanto Nalanda Centre

30 Nalanda Institute Convocation Ceremony Nalanda Centre

01 * Bhāvanā Day with Ayya Susīla Nalanda Centre

03-04 Dhamma Talk by Ajahn Cattamālo Nalanda Centre

07 Pindacāra - Alms-round by Sangha members 
at the morning market in Taman O.U.G.
Dhamma Talk by Ven. U  Mangala

NEO Centre, KL/ 
O.U.G. Market /
Happy Garden

08 Dhamma Talk by Ayya Susīla Nalanda Centre

14-15 * Nalanda Education Workshop (N.E.W) Nalanda Centre

21 Pindacāra - Alms-round by Sangha members 
at the morning market in Seri Kembangan

Nalanda Centre/
S. K. Market

25-27 * Dhamma School Teachers’ Workshop
   Kelantan Children’s Learning Camp

Bachok, Kelantan

28 * 24-hour Metta Chanting Samādhi Vihāra

31 Nalanda Dharma School Honours Day
New Year Chanting & Blessing

Nalanda Centre

01 Nalanda Dharma School 9th Anniversary Nalanda Centre

04 Pindacāra - Alms-round by Sangha members 
at the morning market in Taman O.U.G.
and Happy Garden

NEO Centre, KL/ 
O.U.G. Market /
Happy Garden

05 New Year Sanghika Dāna & Blessing Service Nalanda Centre

19 Pindacāra - Alms-round by Sangha members 
at the morning market in Seri Kembangan

Nalanda Centre/
S. K. Market

Nov

DEC

J A N

* Registration is required for these courses / programmes.

2013

2014
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Nalanda Buddhist Society Malaysia 
Nalanda Centre, 3357, Jalan 18/31, Taman Sri Serdang, 43300 Seri Kembangan, Selangor.

Tel. No.	    +603-8938 1500 / 8938 1501            	       Fax No.      +603-8938 1502
E-mail 	    info@nalanda.org.my                          	       Website     www.nalanda.org.my

 Please visit our website for directions to Nalanda.

Nalanda Education & Outreach 
(NEO) Centre, Johor Bahru
30, Jalan Dedap 26, Taman Johor Jaya, 
81100 Johor Bahru, Johor.

Nalanda Contacts

Nalanda Institute, Nalanda Dharma School, and Nalanda Free School are based at Nalanda Centre, Sri Serdang.
Nalanda Centre is open daily from Tuesdays to Sundays, 10am to 10pm.  Closed on Mondays.

NEO Centre KL is open every 1st Saturday 
of the month, 7.30am to 1.00pm, and 
every Sunday from 2.00pm to 4.00pm.

NEO Centre JB is open every Sunday, 9.30am to 3pm, 
and on New-moon and Full-moon week days 

from 8.00pm to 10.00pm.
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What are our objectives in life?
As Buddhists, we strive to attain balance and happiness in our lives, as well as to help others 
achieve greater joy and success in their lives, by realising the Six Well-beings, namely :

1.	 Physical well-being and good health.
2.	 Mental well-being and joyful living.
3.	 Family well-being and domestic bliss.
4.	 Economic well-being and career success.
5.	 Interpersonal well-being and social harmony.
6.	 Spiritual well-being and inner peace.

'Like' our Facebook fanpage at  www.facebook.com/nalanda.org.my
to connect with Nalanda for more Dhamma-rich news, views and articles !

While different people may hold different views and beliefs, we all search for meaning and 
purpose in our existence that will lead to inner peace.  The path to spiritual well-being may 
involve meditation, prayer, and other spiritual practices which connect us to our inner being. 

At its core, we must be compassionate, altruistic, forgiving and equanimous.  To engage in the 
process of spiritual wellness, we must be willing and able to transcend ourselves to question 
the meaning and purpose of our lives.  When we arrive at such a state of spiritual well-being, 
what follows naturally is inner peace.

Spiritual Well-being & Inner Peace

Nalanda Education & Outreach 
(NEO) Centre,  Kuala Lumpur
524 A, 1st Floor, Jalan Riang 12, 
Taman Gembira, 58200 Kuala Lumpur.

Tel. No.	    +603-7971 7151 
E-mail 	    gembira@nalanda.org.my

Tel. No.	    +607-3503 870 
E-mail 	    neo-jb@nalanda.org.my
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